#### **The Four Way Test**

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

#### **Club Leaders**



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim Paxton Bulletin Editor,Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director



# **Green Valley Rotary Newsletter**

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

## Rotary Club Green Valley Program May 17, 2017

For

Program: ECDC - Refugees and immigrants face daily challenges as they begin new lives. ECDC's programs assist newcomers by giving them hope for their future, helping them to become self sufficient, and to develop into productive members of their communities. ECDC's annual national conference is dedicated to African refugee issues in the United States. The Confrence will be held in Arlington VA., beginning May 31.

Speaker: La Fawn Harrison

Scribe assignments

**5/18/2017** Jim Paxton

5/25/2017 Jim Paxton

6/01/2017 TBA

### Rotary Recap, May 11, 2017

## By: Stephen Tucker & Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) President Bob Hulshouser opened the Club's regular meeting with a quote from Peanuts cartoon creator Charles Schultz. Julie Todd led the Club in the Pledge of Allegiance. Ted Durant introduced the guests listed below. President Bob reminded us that filing our Rotarian of the Year ballots has great importance. Darcy Dougherty announced that the Club debunking held each year to eject our old club officers and install the new, is scheduled for June 22, at the Revere Golf Club in Anthem. The cost will be \$8 for members \$40 for non-Rotarian guests. Foundation Chair Susan Johnson proudly presented Ted Durant with his Paul Harris Fellow +3. Ted received a standing ovation.





#### **Birthdays**



Jon Hoolihan May 27



Melinda Margolis June 05

## Wedding Anniversaries Brad Mary



Brad Marx *May* 28



Robert D Frizell May 30

#### Events May 2017

05/18 - ECDC 05/25 - Student of the Month -Silverado HS 05/25 - Pearl Harbor Rememebred

#### June 2017

06/01 - George Gilbert 06/08 - Heidi Woodruff 06/15 - Henderson Fire Green Valley Rotary Club meets Thursdays, 7:00 a.m. at the WildHorse Golf Club



Mike Peterson then took over to present the Student of the Month Award to Green Valley High School (GVHS) senior Caroline Thomas. Caroline exemplifies the characteristics of a model student at GVHS. She is ranked number one out of her 691 senior classmates, and she is a valedictorian candidate. Caroline won RCGV's local Dan Stover competition on her marimba, and she is a member of the GVHS band, orchestra, golf team, and National Honor Society. She is a member of the Nevada All-State Band and the CCSD Honor Band.

Caroline's golf coach said, "Caroline has been an exemplary student athlete for us the past three years. She has been an asset to our program bringing leadership, competitiveness and a determination to get better every day."

Caroline's AP government teacher stated, "Caroline routinely has one of the highest, if not the highest, grades and exam scores. Her academic abilities set her apart. further, she is one of the most polite students in the course, and is well respected by her peers. A class full of students like her would be a dream for a teacher."

Caroline will be attending High Point University in North Carolina next fall pursuing a degree in music while taking prerequisites for medical school.



Mike then switched roles to Trivia, Happy, and Dammit Dollars. The Trivia questions were about famous brothers in honor of Mike's brother

Kevin, visiting from Indiana. Christine Smith earned immunity from fines for answering a query about the Allman Brothers Band. Probably a majority of the dollars then collected, came from either tardy Rotarians of from nearly everyone present being happy about our extraordinary GVHS Student of the Month, Caroline.

Individual Happy contributions began with Gerry Holinski telling us his daughter received her Girl Scouts Silver Award. Mark Roy was pleased to have been in a packed house of 5,000 to see Celine Dion perform. Susan Johnson has a half marathon upcoming. Larry Skaggs was happy after returning from a well-deserved month in Cabo, as well as a trip back to Illinois to see his new granddaughter. Debbie Mitsch is happily looking forward to a European river cruise. Julie Todd is planning to spend four weeks in Italy and France. GVHS Principal Kent Roberts was happy for his school's 16th title in debating and for being judged one of the top seven high school orchestras in the nation in a recent competition. Steve Tucker was happy for scoring a national gold medal and an American Airmail Society gold medal for his Pan American Pacific Clippers postal history stamp exhibit last weekend in Boston. Christine S. was pleased about having exchange student Jasmine with us again and for UNLV School of Law graduating over 2000 law students recently. President Bob concluded with bucks for Jasmine's presence, and also for having as our special guest, Gloria Lee, who is our faculty Interact Advisor.

Longtime enthusiastic member Christine S. presented the day's slide and video program on Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA), a District 5300 sponsored camp experience in the Southern California mountains. RCGV sponsored two students from Silverado HS and two from Green Valley HS. Exchange Student Jasmine also attended as a guest of the District. Leadership seminars, exercises and gatherings are coordinators by Rotarian facilitators in charge of eight to ten youngsters. RCGV members participating this year included Christine, Ted Durant, and Mike S. Christine had a special "shout out for Mike and his valuable audio visual contributions to the camp.





All in another great meeting was dismissed shortly after 8:10 a.m.!

#### District 5300 is looking for District Governor Nominations 2020-2021

District 5300 is seeking applicants for our 2020-2021 District Governor position. One of the most important decisions we make in our District is choosing its future leadership. We are seeking the most qualified person for the position of District Governor. If you have, or know someone who has a demonstrated history of proven leadership as a Rotarian, and would be willing to serve, then we are seeking to utilize that talent, skill and sound judgment as our District Governor for 2020-2021. Applications may be submitted anytime between now and June 1, 2017. Application may be submitted by U.S. mail or email. Please note the form indicates your Club Secretary must attest that the club is aware of this application.

Please direct any questions to: District Governor Nominating Committee Chair, Sylvia Whitlock, PFG, <a href="mailto:rotarysylvia@gmail.com">rotarysylvia@gmail.com</a>, or call 909-241-3597.

Please send the completed application by U.S. mail or email, no later than June 1, 2017 to:

Sylvia Whitlock, PDG 1637 Lemonwood Street La Verne, CA 91750

#### Guests

Caroline Thomas Student of the Month

Angela Thomas Mother of Caroline

Gloria Lee GVHS Interact Advisor

Kent Roberts Principal GVHS

Kevin Peterson Guest of Mike Peterson

Kevin Henderson Guest of Jay Larson

**Visiting Rotarians**